Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 6th June 2017
St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
Community Councillors Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)

Mrs Cheryl Hyde 

Mrs Margaret David


Mr Eric Hoole


Mrs Jackie Hattingh


Mr David Edlin

Mr Derek Price 
In Attendance
Cllr James Evans and Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting, particularly to Cllr James Evans.  AJ explained that as Cllr Evans attends by invitation, speaking is at the discretion of the Community Council, but he proposed that Cllr Evans be free to speak on any topic, this was agreed by all.
2
Declarations of Interest

None.  
3
Apologies

Mr Ray Jeffries and Mr Grahame Day
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 9th May 2017
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
MD confirmed that the street sign for Nant y Deri had not been provided 
Action: Clerk to follow up with PCC
II
Item 4V
A response had not been received about the sign for Pontithel
Action: Clerk to follow up with PCC

III
Item 5
DE confirmed he had walked the proposed redirected footpath and found no practical objections to it.  It was therefore agreed there was no comment from the Community Council to the consultation.
IV
Item 6(i)
CH confirmed that the information on plastic film recycling had been passed onto the Felindre Village Hall committee, but that following a vote they had declined the offer.  AJ suggested that if the village hall in Glasbury were minded to site the recycling bin at their site, the Community Council could support this financially. 
Action: Clerk to contact the Village Hall committee to ascertain their interest.

V
Item 6(v)
JH confirmed she had received confirmation of the booking onto the Planning Wales training.
VI
Item 10(i)
A letter of thanks had been received from Glasbury Arts following receipt of the recent donation.
VII
Item 11(i)
DP had nothing further to report on the noticeboard.

VIII
Item 11(ii)
A response had not been received regarding the condition of the garden waste bins in Talgarth

IX
Item 11(x)
AJ confirmed he had responded to Frances Bateman

X
Item 11(xi)
AJ confirmed he had written to Geraint Hopkins

XI
Item 11(xii)
AJ confirmed he had written to Cllr Evans

5
Planning Matters
Retention of field shelter and track and erection of 1no. field shelter – Pantygollen Barn, Felindre, LD3 0TB
The above application was discussed and it was agreed that there was no comment.

6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Merchant Navy Day
This item was received
7
County Councillors Report 
Cllr Evans thanked everyone for the welcome and also thanked Geraint Hopkins for his work over the previous 18 years.  He provided a report on the new Cabinet and Leader, including his own Portfolio for HR & Communications.  He reported that the Cabinet is a coalition of Independent and Conservative members and also provides a more even geographical spread.  A priority for the Cabinet is to re-assess the household waste sites as this was a key topic brought up during the election.  He also reported on various issues in the area that he is following up including monitoring of highway defects, speeding and the collapse of the footpath to Gwernyfed High School.
8
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express
It was agreed that there wouldn’t be an article this month, but that a future article could be produced relating to the work on invasive species.
Action: AJ to produce article on invasive species when appropriate
9
Membership of Community Council
AJ reported that Geraint Hopkins had tendered his resignation from the Community Council.   It was suggested that Mr Bugler, the resident who had also stood at the recent elections, be invited to attend a meeting.
Action: AJ to write to Mr Bugler
10
Location of Noticeboards
Given the lack of dedicated noticeboard at Glasbury garage and the recent closure of the Mill garage in Three Cocks, the possible locations for noticeboards was discussed.  DP reported that he is still able to put minutes in the noticeboard at the River Café, but these are liable to have other notices pinned on top.  Various locations were discussed, but there was difficulty in establishing a location with sufficient relevant footfall.  EH undertook to investigate possible locations within Three Cocks.
Action: All to give consideration to locations for the noticeboard(s)

11
Community Councillors Information

Ways of raising the profile of the Community Councillors was discussed.  It was agreed in the first instance to insert a photograph of each Community Councillor onto the website, possibly under the heading of The Face of Your Community Council.  JH reported that she has increased the information on the website on the role of the Community Council
Action: Clerk to bring camera to next months meeting

12
Monitoring Rights of Way

AJ suggested that the monitoring of rights of way could be an area that the Community Council could be involved with, particularly in light of the limited resources of the National Park and PCC.  JH queried the scale of the network and Cllr Evans offered to obtain a copy of the relevant section of the definitive map.  AJ suggested that one person could take a lead, with input from others, including other residents.  MD undertook to give this matter some consideration and report back to next months meeting about how this could work.
Action: Cllr Evans to ask PCC for a copy of the relevant section of the definitive map.

MD to report back to next months meeting

13
Streetlights

Following the discussion last month, DE and DP both reported that the feedback from local residents was that the level of lighting was excessive.  However, MD reported that in Felindre, where there are limited pavements; the lighting was felt to be important.   JH also reported that respondents to the survey on the website had also indicated that the streetlights were brighter than necessary.  AJ asked if Cllr Evans could establish whether the intensity of the lights could be reduced.  AJ encouraged further discussions to give as wide a view as possible.
Action: Cllr Evans to discuss lighting levels with PCC
14
Financial Matters

(i)
Insurance
The Clerk had received two quotes for insurance cover for the Community Council.  It was agreed to purchase the cover from Zurich Municipal as this was better value, and cheaper, than the AON quote.
Action: Clerk to arrange purchase of insurance
(ii)
Audit Return
The Clerk reported she had undertaken the annual audit.  This had been checked by an internal auditor who, in response to the comments from last years audit, suggested that the Vice Chair as well as the Chair sign the audit.  
(iii)
Clerks Salary

The Clerks salary of £200 was agreed

(iv)
Penyrheol Baptist Chapel

A late item was admitted by the Chair.  A request for support had been received from Penyrheol Baptist Chapel.  It was agreed to continue to support the Chapel, MD proposed £250 being the same donation as last year; this was seconded by DE and agreed by all. 

Action: Clerk to send cheque to Penyrheol Baptist Chapel

11
Any Other Business

(i)
DE reported that one of the new bollards that had been installed on the road leading to Dan y Bryn in Glasbury had been sheared off
Action: Clerk to follow up with PCC

(ii)
DE reported that the road markings at the entrance to Treble Hill were very worn and required repainting.  
Action: Cllr Evans undertook to raise this issue with PCC
(iii)
AJ requested that election materials be removed from street furniture.
Next Meeting – 4th July at 7:30pm in Felindre Village Hall, Felindre.
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